
NOTICE OF A MEETING 
SUSTAINABILITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

MID-OHIO REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION 

REMOTE MEETING 

February 16, 2022, 2:30 pm – 4:00 pm 

AGENDA 

2:30 – 2:45 pm Welcome and Introductions – Ben Kessler, Chair and William 
Murdock, Executive Director, MORPC 

2:45 – 3:00 pm Policy Update  – Joe Garrity, Director of Government Affairs & 
Community Relations, MORPC  

3:00 – 3:20 pm 2022 MORPC Program Updates and Priorities – Ben Kessler, Chair; 
Kerstin Carr, Chief Regional Strategy Officer & Senior Director of 
Planning and Brandi Whetstone, Sustainability Officer, MORPC 

3:20 – 3:35 pm Working Group/Board Updates – Ben Kessler, Chair 
• Sustaining Scioto Board: Glenn Marzluff
• Energy & Air Quality Working Group: Matt Stephens-Rich
• Central Ohio Greenways Board: Mike Andrako
• Sustainable2050: Ben Kessler

3:35 – 4:00 pm Member Updates and Other Business – Ben Kessler, Chair 
• Member updates – 2022 priorities
• Next meeting

4:00 pm Adjourn 

Please notify Lynn Kaufman at 614-233-4189 or LKaufman@morpc.org to confirm your 
attendance for this meeting or if you require special assistance. 

The next Sustainability Advisory Committee Meeting 
will be on April 20, 2022 at 2:30 pm 

Details will follow. 

https://morpc1-my.sharepoint.com/:v:/g/personal/lkaufman_morpc_org/EYa2HvmrAhRLuQkgc96kgRYBgO0DbnuZcDZ-VuPExTAT5w?e=vN5hGx
https://morpc1-my.sharepoint.com/:v:/g/personal/lkaufman_morpc_org/EXBsjfWA-mZNnUo73dnXjUQBS9xQBus_kmsB9hct0-mIVQ?e=0UIyKd


2022 Program Updates 
and Priorities

Presenter
Presentation Notes
KERSTIN

Good afternoon everyone and welcome again all our new members! I'm really looking forward to 2022 and all of your advice and guidance as we continue and expand our work in sustainability. 

In December we provided a quick overview of accomplishments in 2021, so today we just want to share a few updates and priorities for 2022 and how they relate to our Regional Sustainability Agenda goals. 

You might notice that many initiatives don't fit neatly just into one goal but really help move the needle on several goals, which is great. But for the sake of this presentation we chose to place them in one goal only.

I'm going to ask Brandi, our Sustainability Officer, kick us off and then I'll tag team to discuss a few projects as well. 




REGIONAL SUSTAINABILITY AGENDA

morpc.org/sustainabilityagenda

Presenter
Presentation Notes
BRANDI- 
As you know, we adopted the Regional Sustainability Agenda for 2021-2024 thanks to the participation and support of this committee. 
As Kerstin mentioned, we have organized the presentation to align with the Regional Sustainability Agenda’s four main goals. 



AIR QUALITY & ENERGY 

• Air quality forecasting, alerts, annual 
report

• Neighborhood air quality monitoring
• SolSmart
• Regional solar co-ops
• Rickenbacker Area Consortium
• EV infrastructure
• Regional energy & climate strategy

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Brandi:
Starting with Goal 1, highlighting our initiatives around air quality and energy-
The air quality program is one of our most visible programs. Dr. Brooke White previously managed the air quality program for many years and recently left MORPC for a new opportunity. 
She’s done an amazing job and we are sad to see her go.  We will be posting this position soon and would love your help spreading the word. 
MORPC issues daily forecasts and Air Quality Alerts to keep the public informed of local air pollution levels for ozone and particulate matter pollution. You can sign up to receive forecasts and alerts via email and text. 
Today we released our annual air quality report. I’m excited to share for the first time since air quality record-keeping began in 1980, no Unhealthy for Sensitive Groups (USG) days for ozone were observed during the ozone forecast season. What it means is that we did not experience a day with levels high enough to exceed the national ozone standard. 
We continue to see an overall trend of the improving air quality in the region, and we are in attainment with the National Ambient Air Quality Standards for both ozone and PM2.5.  
In addition to forecasts, alerts, and reporting, we have also joined forces with Franklin County Public Health (shout out to Jennie McAdams) to advance a neighborhood level air monitoring project. 
Currently we have 20 PurpleAir monitors deployed in neighborhoods across franklin county to get a better understanding of where residents are experiencing higher levels of particle pollution.  
We are also excited to place a monitor at COSI where they are developing educational signage.  
Finally, we are in process of developing a US EPA air monitoring grant proposal in partnership with Franklin County Public Health to expand on the data collection needs and address environmental justice concerns. 
That gives you a high level update of our air quality program and there will be more to report. 
Moving to Energy:
This past year has been a transitional year for the energy work. We’ve laid the groundwork through our Local Government Energy Partnership and have continued to push forward with programs for our members, including SolSmart and an energy aggregation toolkit now in process. 
Brian Filiatraut started at MORPC back in November as the Energy & Sustainability Program Coordinator and I’m so impressed by his work. 
We are excited to advance several initiatives - 
SolSmart – a national technical assistance & designation program designed to recognize local gov’ts that are making if faster, easier, and more affordable for the community to go solar. This includes addressing barriers and streamlining processes in permitting, inspections, planning, & zoning. 
Currently MORPC is moving toward a goal of getting 16 local governments designated, providing coordination and outreach through Sustainable2050, hosting workshops, and connecting members with free technical assistance. More to come. 
Solar co-ops – and new this year, we are working with Solar United Neighbors, building on the success of City of Columbus and Cuyahoga county, to develop a regional approach for residents, local governments, and schools to take advantage of pricing offered by the solar co-op model.  We are excited about this opportunity and there will be more to come as we continue to move forward with our partners.   
Rickenbacker Area – In the Rickenbacker area, which is a major logistics hub and economic engine, MORPC and several partners completed the 2018 Rickenbacker study. Energy was one of the study areas, so we are continuing to engage stakeholders to review and update the energy recommendations.  In this process we are reinvigorating the energy consortium, made up of public and private sector partners in the Rickenbacker area committed to advancing innovation in energy efficiency, clean energy, EV infrastructure, and overall sustainable practices. 
EV infrastructure – We also  look forward to supporting our communities and partners in advancing EV infrastructure, leveraging the IIJA opportunities and previous work on the federally designated alternative fuel corridors. This work may include assisting with the IIJA funding opportunities for members, advising and sharing model policies to encourage equitable siting, or working specifically in the Rickenbacker area to electrify fleets.
Regional energy & climate strategy – Also forthcoming and we hope to initiate this process in the second half of 2022. The goal is to foster communities and a market driven by equity, economic vitality, environmental sustainability, and preparedness for whatever the future may bring. 






WATER & 
NATURAL RESOURCES

• Sustaining Scioto 
• 208 Water Quality Management 

Planning
• Clean Ohio Conservation Fund 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Brandi – 
I want to recognize Dr. Edwina Teye on our team, who was promoted to Sr. Planner this year, and will be taking the lead on our water and natural resources initiatives including the Sustaining Scioto Board. 

Sustaining Scioto-
The Sustaining Scioto initiative was born out of the study we completed back in 2015 with several partners, including Del-Co and City of Columbus, to evaluate the impacts of climate change on water quality and quantity in the region.  The report includes strategies for addressing the pressures on our surface water resources in the Scioto watershed. 
We are excited to receive funding through the American Farmland Trust to partner on their Farmer to Farmer program and create a communications and outreach strategy to engage audiences in the watershed around best practices for water quality protection.  
MORPC through the  Sustaining Scioto Board and in partnership with the City of Columbus DPU, is advocating for updated precipitation data to inform water infrastructure planning. 
Atlas 14 is an ongoing study, commissioned by NOAA,  used to analyze historical rainfall data in order to update statistical hypothetical rainfall events. In certain circumstances, the data can be used to analyze waterways and help design stormwater infrastructure. 
Depending on the federal legislative climate, funding of updated nationwide precipitation statistics would either be completed by NOAA, or MORPC will re-engage local partners to initiate pursuit of funding for state or region-wide updated precipitation statistics. 
208 Water quality management plans 
MORPC provided planning services to the Ohio EPA to develop updated and comprehensive water quality management plans for the Central Ohio region.  
In January, we wrapped up plans for a 3 county area which included Morrow, Logan and Champaign Counties, bringing the number of completed comprehensive water quality management plans to 10 counties. 
We are looking forward to next steps working with Ohio EPA to support their public notice process on the plans, and we are proposing a plan to address Knox county next.   
Clean Ohio Fund – 
MORPC is the Franklin County administrator for the Clean Ohio Conservation Fund. 
The Program is dedicated to environmental conservation including acquisition of green space and the protection and enhancement of river and stream corridors.  
District 3 has 3.1 million dollars available for funding . Final Applications are due on March 11 with site visits scheduled for March 25th. The final Action for awarding the funds is scheduled for April 25. 
Stay tuned as we announce opportunities to learn more in the fall as well as a pre-screening process for applications in December. 



MOBILITY & 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT

• Central Ohio Greenways
• Complete Streets
• LinkUS
• Home Weatherization, Repair, and 

Lead Abatement

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Kerstin

I think many of you are aware of Central Ohio Greenways and the goal to advance the Regional Trail Vision.
I’m so proud of Melinda Vonstein, our Central Ohio Greenways Coordinator, who leads many of these important and very collaborative efforts with our Central Ohio Greenways Board. 
We continue to strategically implement the 750 mile regional trail vison with focus on implementing in equitable ways to improve quality of life for all residents.  And of course we are paying close attention to all the opportunities at the federal level regarding the Infrastructure bill. 
Also in 2022 we will be rolling out the Trail Town Framework with our rural members and state partners. As you might remember, we are working with several cities and villages along the Ohio to Erie Trail to better understand the current trail town culture and amenities and to come up with recommendations how they can better capitalize on trail tourism and enhance their communities both for quality of life purposes and economically. We are hoping to use this project to create a statewide template for trail town branding and development. 
Related to active transportation, we continue to actively promote the Complete Streets concept and encourage more communities to adopt CS policies. Access to safe roadway infrastructure is as much a mobility concern as it is a health concern. Therefore, Franklin County Public Health has provided us with funding and asked us to host walk audits with communities that have a larger share of pedestrian and bicycle crashes and are willing to make changes.  Reynoldsburg, Grove City,  Whitehall (?)
Lauren Cardoni, our Principal Planner on Thea’s team is doing a fantastic job organizing this initiative.
I think by now we’ve all heard of LinkUS, and several communities on this committee are actively participating in this initiative, which is to bring high-capacity transit to key corridors within the region while building out mobility options across the county and region. MORPC is helping on all fronts – from assisting with funding and transit planning, to public engagement and planning advice. As you know, this initiative was born out of insight2050 and corridor concepts and the idea of supporting population growth and development in a more sustainable way that also makes fiscal sense. 
And finally, I’d like to brag on our Residential services team, led by Robert Williams, who does so much in improving homes for low-income residents by making them safer and more energy efficient. Robert is always innovating and recently was awarded additional funding to help with home repair and lead abatement. 





SUSTAINABLE GROWTH

• Regional Housing & Development
• RAPID 5

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Kerstin

And just briefly, related to housing, most of you know that we completed a Regional Housing Strategy last year to better understand our housing situation and to collectively identify strategies on how to increase housing supply and how to diversify housing supply and housing costs. It was truly a cross-regional effort that brought non-profit service providers, developers, community leaders, and the business community together. Jennifer Noll on my team leads our Community Development section and is identifying better ways on how MORPC can support the region in moving the needle, through education, policy changes, and advocacy at the state and federal leve.
And finally, RAPID 5. I think by know you’ve all heard about this incredible vision exercise of how our main river corridors in Franklin County could be rei-envisioned, protected, and activated. Five incredible design firms came up with visionary and creative ideas of how these greenspaces could be stitched together to not only build the largest interconnected park system in the country but also provide refuge, recreation, and environmental stewardship to the region. Yes, it was focused on Franklin County but can truly serve as blueprint for other counties as well. We are currently in the phase of standing up a non-profit that would help move some of the concepts into reality and closely align with all the other regional initiatives we mentioned earlier. At the next committee meeting we should have much more concrete information to share. Thank you to Megha on our committee who was part of the NBBJ team that re-envisioned the Scioto corridor!
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Sustainable2050 – Member List
Platinum Members

Sustainable 2050 Members

Gold Members

Silver Members

Presenter
Presentation Notes
Brandi -
Here you see a list of our 35 Sustainable2050 members, including those who previously earned certification levels. 
One of our priorities is to increase the number of Sustainable2050 members this year (by 20%, that’s 7 new members). 
Three mandatory actions for joining : Pass a resolution of participation, indicating commitment to the program; Designate a local champion to ensure public awareness of the program; Assign a representative to participate in program meetings. 
Through the tier status certification, Sustainable2050 members can earn bronze, silver, gold, and platinum levels based on total number of points reflecting their accomplishments. 
We also want to increase the number of certified members. 
New to that process is an Equity Plus recognition level to highlight members that are including a DE&I lens to their sustainability work. 
When members are ready to complete the certification process, they can work with MORPC staff to submit their certification workbook with relevant documentation to confirm their eligibility.  
After staff review, the Sustainability Advisory Committee formalizes the certification, and Commission will be informed about these great achievements. 
In that process, you will receive a copy of their certification workbook, and a presentation to highlight major initiatives included in the certification application.   
MORPC members should contact me to become a Sustainable2050 member or earn recognition through the certification process.




2021 SUMMIT ON SUSTAINABILITY 

Presenter
Presentation Notes
BRANDI- 
MORPC will host another in-person Summit on Sustainability this year on Friday, October 15.
The Summit is MORPC’s annual sustainability conference, historically attended by more than 500 leaders from the central Ohio region and beyond. 
The day’s agenda typically includes a morning and lunch general session, breakout sessions throughout the day, and opportunities to network with colleagues. 
The Pecha Kucha style presentations are a crowd favorite.
The Regional Sustainability Awards are also presented at the Summit.  The winners are decided with the help of the SAC, and more information will be provided as we get closer to the event.  
The Summit would not be possible without the generous support of our many sponsors. 
We hope to engage this committee for input on innovative topics and speakers, sponsorship support, and to leverage our networks for event promotion.
There will be more to come at our next meeting. 

That concludes our presentation, does anyone have any questions?



Brandi Whetstone
Sustainability Officer
bwhetstone@morpc.org

Kerstin Carr
Chief Regional Strategy Officer & Sr. 
Director of Planning
kcarr@morpc.org

mailto:wmurdock@morpc.org
mailto:wmurdock@morpc.org
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MORPC Sustainability Advisory Committee 
Board/Working Group Report 
February 16, 2022 
 
 

Central Ohio Greenways Board (Chair: Mike Andrako, P.E.) 
Next meeting March 9, 2022 
 
The Central Ohio Greenways (COG) Board meet on January 19th, 2022 and 
welcomed new Board Chair Mike Andrako, Franklin County Engineers Office and 
showed appreciation to past Chair Letty Schamp for her dedication to trails and 
the COG Board. The board also adopted a revised Regional Trail Vision that 
reflects 4 changes communities requested due to updated feasibility 

understandings. Board also discussed goals for 2022 and would like to continue focusing on 
partnership building, utilizing federal funds, and evaluating the strategic plan.  
 
Trail Development Working Group:  The group is supporting a trail monitoring pilot project. Two state of 
the art counters were installed on trails and will be evaluated over the next 6-9 months. A formal 
equipment recommendation to partners is expected after the evaluation period. Additionally, the group 
will meet with communities to learn more about their trail projects and support regional grant 
applications over the next 6 months.  
 
Marketing & Communications Working Group:  The Group is advising MORPC’s Trail Town Planning 
effort, which will provide recommendations to rural towns and communities on how to utilize trail 
connectivity for economic development, tourism, and quality of life. The trail town project began in late 
2021 and will continue through July 2022. The results of the effort will provide recommendations for 
establishing a trail town program. Lastly, the group is organizing a Celebrate Trails Day to be hosted at 
Nelson Park on April 23, 2022 from 10 – 2. Trail user groups and other organizations will be hosting 
rides, wellness activities, sharing free food, and other fun activities as part of the event. Experience 
Columbus will also relaunch the Outdoor Trails Pass as part of the celebration.  
 
Operations & Access Working Group: The group supported a wayfinding strategy application that was 
submitted for funding consideration to ODOT in January 2022.   
 
Partnership Working Group: The Group recently finalized an Impact of Trails Report, which estimates a 
return on investment for the Regional Trail Vision. The report reveals significant impacts related to 
quality of life, health, the economy, and the environment. In 2022, the group plans to focus more on 
environmental and multimodal partnerships.  
 

 
 

Energy & Air Quality Working Group (Chair: Matt Stephens-Rich) 
Next meeting: March 22, 2022 
 
The Energy and Air Quality Working Group kicked off 2022 with its first meeting on 
January 25 with a featured presentation from Mike Foley, the Sustainability 
Director of Cuyahoga County. Mike discussed the county’s efforts in tackling 
climate change by taking the Group through Cuyahoga County’s climate action 

plan, highlighting residential and municipal solar co-ops, starting a green bank, and exploring the 
development of microgrids.  

In energy-related programming, MORPC is continuing with SolSmart designations among members to 
streamline permitting and zoning to increase the ease of doing solar. Additionally, MORPC is 
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collaborating with the City of Columbus, Solar United Neighbors, IMPACT Community Action, and 
Simply Living to develop residential solar in the Greater Columbus region as part of the 2022 Rocky 
Mountain Institute Solarize cohort. And finally, MORPC is continuing with developing its energy 
aggregation toolkit to develop more aggregation in the region focused on renewable energy and in-
state generation. 

The end-of-the-year air quality report gave the project team some key takeaways. For the first time 
since record-keeping began in 1980, no “Unhealthy for Sensitive Groups” Air Quality Index (AQI) days 
for ozone were observed. And other than wildfire smoke in July, overall, 85% of days for PM 2.5 were in 
the “Good” AQI category. Sadly, the Group was informed that Dr. Brooke White is leaving MORPC for a 
new opportunity. She will be missed. 

 
 

Sustainable2050 
Next meeting: Friday, March 18, 2022 
 
The Q4 membership meeting took place on December 10. The featured meeting 
topic was energy, where staff presented about SolSmart and energy aggregation. 
Tristan Rader with Solar United Neighbors also gave a presentation about solar co-
ops.  

The MORPC team also provided an overview of the updated certification process to achieve bronze, 
silver, gold, and platinum Sustainable2050 levels. The certification process has been updated to align 
with the new Regional Sustainability Agenda and includes a new level of recognition to highlight the 
focus on equity.  

The next meeting is scheduled for March 18 and will feature a presentation from SWACO. If your 
community or agency is interested in participating in Sustainable2050 or earning its Tier Status, please 
contact Brandi for more information at bwhetstone@morpc.org.  

 
 

 
Sustaining Scioto Board (Chair: Glenn Marzluf) 
Next Meeting:  February 23, 2022 

 
The Board met on December 16, 2021, with a Year in Review update from the 
Agricultural and Rural Communities Outreach Team. There was a featured presentation 
from by Dr. Carrie Shaffer-Morrison from The Ohio State University on the topic 
Understanding Sustainable Land Management Among Farmers. Glenn Marzluf, 
previously Vice Chair of the Board, will serve as the Chair in 2022 and the next meeting 
is on February 23.  

  
Agricultural and Rural Communities Outreach Team: The Working Team met on January 20, 2022. The 
new Chair, Brian Brandt of American Farmland Trust, was introduced to the Team and will be serving a 
one-year term eligible for reappointment. During the meeting, Mr. Brandt led the discussion on 
programming following Farmer and Non-Farmer Stakeholder Engagement Study conducted in the Scioto 
Watershed, through the team’s collaborative effort with OSU Capstone Design Class. The Chair and 
MORPC staff will be presenting logistical considerations and other programming alternatives at the next 
meeting on March 17. 

 

mailto:bwhetstone@morpc.org


All meetings are 2:30pm 

• Wednesday, April 20
• Wednesday, June 8
• Wednesday, September 28
• Wednesday, December 14

2022 MEETING SCHEDULE



Ben Kessler
Chair
Sustainability Advisory Committee
bkessler@bexley.org

Brandi Whetstone
Sustainability Officer
Mid-Ohio Regional Planning Commission
bwhetstone@morpc.org
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